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Summer Term: Edition 6 Friday 18th July 2025 

A very warm welcome to our final newsletter of the year. 

The final few weeks of the summer term are always full of events and 

enrichment, and this year is no different, with an enormous array of events taking 

place. I would like to thank all the staff who go above and beyond their role to 

make these special experiences happen.  

We have had a huge number of celebrations including the Year 11 and Year 13 

prom, our reward trips, our interhouse sports day, the summer concert, PE and 

sports awards, work experience week, activities week and all the many other 

celebrations you will find in this newsletter. This all takes an enormous amount of 

time and organisation, all of the staff here are amazing in making these events happen. 

This half term we have also said goodbye to our Year 11 and 13s with leavers days and their 

respective proms. Both year groups have conducted themselves maturely and with great resilience 

throughout their exam series and we are looking forward to celebrating their results with them on their 

respective results days. Year 13 will be on Thursday 14th August from 8.00am until 11.00am in the 

sixth form centre and for Year 11 will be on Thursday 21st in the canteen from 9.00am until 11.00am. 

On a personal note, I would like to thank you as a community for your support this year. Sidmouth 

College is a really special place where staff can support and challenge our children and young people 

to grow and thrive, in partnership with a brilliant community of supportive and engaged families. I have 

enjoyed talking and meeting with many of you and listening to how you feel we can continue to 

improve as a school. In September I am really looking forward to stepping back into the classroom 

and leading on our senior leadership team in quality of education. 

On behalf of all the staff at the college, I wish you all a wonderful summer and look forward to 

welcoming our Year 7 on Tuesday 2nd September, our Year 10 and 11 on Wednesday 

3rd September (sixth form will also be enrolling on this day) and our Year 8 and 9 on Thursday 

4th September. 

Best wishes, 

Mrs Whitworth 
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On Thursday 10th July it was another celebratory night at the College for the annual PE Awards Evening. A great 

night where the PE department celebrate and congratulate all those students who have represented the College in 

sporting events this academic year. With over 500 certificates handed out, it was a new record for the PE department 

with so many achievements to recognise. 

Special mentions are for Emily B in Year 11 who was awarded the óAll round sporting excellenceô award for sustained 

commitment and representation of sports this year; for James J in Year 11 who took the óSam Marriottô Sporting Spirit 

Award for outstanding commitment across school sports; Daisy H in Year 11 who was awarded the óMarie Collinsô 

trophy for all round sporting excellence in girlsô sport and to George A in Year 11 who took the óGeoff Retterô trophy 

for all round sporting excellence in boysô sport. 

Well done to all the students who have taken part in sports clubs and activities this year. 

9ƴǊƛŎƘƳŜƴǘ ²ŜŜƪ 

Itôs been a long and busy year, so to celebrate everyoneôs hard work and kick off the summer in style, students 

and staff enjoyed three days packed with exciting and memorable activities.  

Each year, students choose from a wide range of options, from energetic sports and creative arts to fun games 

and adventurous trips. 

This yearôs line-up was particularly impressive, with activities including water sports at Adrenalin Quarry, cycling 

across the beautiful Devon countryside, thrilling day trips to Crealy and Splashdown, a hands-on cookery 

masterclass, multi-sports sessions, surfing adventures in Cornwall and a residential to the River Dart. 

The feedback from staff has been fantastic, and judging by the photos weôve received throughout the week, our 

students had an absolute blast! 

Check out some highlights below, and donôt forget to visit our Facebook page at www.facebook.com/

sidmouthcollege to see many more snapshots of the fun! 
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On Thursday 19th June, Year 11 students arrived at Woodbury Park for the much-anticipated highlight of their 

school year ð the Summer Ball. With the sun shining brightly, the evening began perfectly with stunning photos 

along the seafront. Students made unforgettable entrances in an impressive array of vehicles, including a party 

Hummer, a Rolls Royce, classic cars, campervans, and even a tractor, ensuring the atmosphere was buzzing 

from the very start. 

Dressed to impress in dapper suits and dazzling dresses worthy of a red carpet, the students posed for photos 

taken by Sidmouth College alumni and professional photographer Kyle Baker. Following the photo session, 

everyone enjoyed a delicious three-course meal before hitting the dance floor for music, selfies, and plenty of fun 

ð with a few staff members joining in too! 

Mrs Whitworth praised the group, saying, ñThese Year 11 students are truly exceptional. The Prom was a 

wonderful opportunity for students and staff to celebrate the past five years at the College. The students looked 

incredible and made spectacular entrances with their choice of transport. We extend our thanks to Woodbury 

Park for providing a stunning venue and helping to make this a memorable occasion for such an amazing group.ò 
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The Year 7 Rounders team had a fantastic week of competition, 

taking part in two tournaments across two consecutive days 

and showing tremendous growth, determination, and team spirit 

throughout. 

On Tuesday 24th June, the team travelled to Uffculme 

School for the East Devon Rounders Tournament. As a newly 

formed squad, they impressed from the outset with outstanding 

teamwork and communication, which led to strong and well-

organised fielding performances. Their efforts paid off with 

three victories out of four matches, beating Exmouth, Kings, 

and Honiton. In their final match, the team came up just short 

against hosts Uffculme, narrowly missing out on the top spot by 

only two rounders. A brilliant performance earned them a 2nd 

place finish in East Devon. 

The following day, the team headed to St Peterôs School in 

Exeter for the Exeter Schools Rounders Tournament. Building 

on the momentum from the previous day, the players refined their individual skills while continuing to shine as a 

united team. Once again, they achieved three wins from four matches, securing victories over QE, ISCA 1, and 

ISCA 2. In a closely fought final match, they narrowly missed out on the win against St Peterôs School, again by 

just two rounders, securing another well-deserved 2nd place. 

Across both days, the team displayed fantastic sportsmanship, resilience, and rapid development. Finishing 2nd 

in both the East Devon and Exeter tournaments is a huge achievement and a testament to their hard work and 

commitment. Well done to all involved! 

wƻǳƴŘŜǊǎ 

The under 14 

Rounders 

Team took to 

Uffculme 

school on 

Tuesday 3rd 

June to take 

part in the East 

Devon under 

14 Rounders 

Tournament. 

The team used 

excellent 

personal skills as well as brilliant communication and 

teamwork resulting in winning 5-3 against Kings and 

5.5-0 against Axe Valley. In the semi-final against 

Colyton they unfortunately missed out on a place in the 

final by 1 rounder.  

¦мо /ǊƛŎƪŜǘ 

Well done to the College U13 cricket team who played a 

match against Exmouth in June at Budleigh Cricket 

Ground. Sidmouth unfortunately lost, but it was a great 

game with Frankie being awarded player of the match 

for scoring the most runs and bowling with great pace. 



 

 

 Sports Day р 

LƴǘŜǊƘƻǳǎŜ {ǇƻǊǘǎ 5ŀȅ 

During the first week of July, students in Years 7, 8, 9, and 10 took part in the eagerly anticipated Sidmouth 

College Athletics Championship. Over two action-packed days, students competed in a variety of athletics events, 

proudly representing their House groups and striving to claim the title of House Champions. 

Day one saw Years 9 and 10 competing under glorious sunshine, followed by Years 7 and 8 on day two. The 

week concluded with a thrilling whole-school relay event and a teachersô fancy dress race, adding to the 

excitement. 

Students displayed fantastic sportsmanship throughout, enthusiastically cheering on their Houses and creating an 

electric atmosphere. Determined to beat personal bests and even break records, competitors demonstrated 

impressive commitment, skill, and enthusiasm in every event. 

After a tense wait, the final results were revealed during the end-of-term assembly. Congratulations to our 

champions: 

 

 

Well done to all who took part and helped make this yearôs Athletics Championship such a memorable event! 

{ǇŀǊȄ wŜŀŘŜǊ 

On Thursday, 3rd June, Mrs Wright hosted a 

special celebration for KS3 students who 

achieved the highest scores on Sparx Reader this 

year.  

As a school, students have read an impressive 

total of 24,672,074 words this year, demonstrating 

outstanding dedication and hard work. 

A huge well done to the top 9 students Ann, 

Amber, Finley, Gracie-Mae, Joel, Karly, Logan, 

Nicholas and Tom. 

1 2 3 4 1st - Scott 2nd - Raleigh  3rd - Drake 4th - Grenville 
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On Wednesday, 11th June, we were delighted to welcome author Jane Corry to the College. Jane led an inspiring 

masterclass for our budding writers and poets from Years 7, 8, and 9, sharing valuable tips, fascinating stories, 

and encouraging our students to unleash their creativity. It was a fantastic opportunity for our young wordsmiths 

to learn from a professional and ignite their passion for storytelling!  

IŜŀŘǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ /ƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǝƻƴǎ 

This term Mrs Whitworth continued to recognise 

students who go above and beyond 

expectations. 

This term the commendations were awarded to 

four outstanding students who have been 

generously giving up their time after school and 

on weekends to volunteer at a local care home. 

Each week, they spend several hours supporting 

carers and brightening the days of residents with 

their kindness and companionship. 

Mrs Whitworth presented the students with their 

well-deserved awards during the final week of 

term. A huge well done to these inspiring young 

people for their dedication and community spirit! 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ŀ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ 5ŀȅ 

Wednesday 18th June marked National óThank a Teacher Dayô, and our students took the opportunity to show 

their appreciation for the incredible work of our staff. Students were invited to send handwritten thank-you 

postcards or e-cards to teachers who have made a difference in their lives. During registration, members of the 

Student Council delivered the postcards, bringing smiles to the faces of teachers across the school. It was a 

wonderful celebration of gratitude, and our staff were truly touched by the heartfelt messages from their students. 
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On Wednesday 18th June, our Year 11 students 

celebrated their final day at Sidmouth College. After 

completing their last exam in the morning, they enjoyed 

an afternoon of well-deserved fun and festivities. 

The celebrations began with the traditional T-shirt 

signing on the field, followed by a special celebration 

lunch and a leaversô awards assembly, hosted by the 

Heads of House, where achievements and highlights 

were recognised. It was a memorable and emotional 

day for everyone involved.  

Everyone at Sidmouth College wishes our Year 11 

students the very best for the future and look forward to 

welcoming many of them back into our Sixth Form. 
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On Tuesday 24th June, 50 students from Year 9 spent an adrenaline filled day at Haven Banks on the Exeter 

Quay. The day has been funded since 2017 by the Sidmouth Lions Club, who have generously pledged to donate 

Ã1,200 each year as part of their 100th anniversary legacy project.  

The day rewarded students in Year 9 for high standards of achievement and progress made this academic year. 

These included the students who had gained the most praise points so far and those who had made the most 

progress this year.  

The trip was a huge success and the students had a fantastic time, feedback from every student was that it was a 

fun and enjoyable day and filled with new experiences that they will never forget.  

Thank you to the Sidmouth Lions Club for the generous contribution towards the cost of this trip. We hope to 

continue this partnership and continue to reward students for years to come. 
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On Thursday 10th July, Year 10 students were rewarded for their efforts throughout the year with a trip to 

Raceworld. Students experienced a fun filled and high-octane day at the racetrack. All students embarked upon 

20 lap sprint heats, leading up to a championship race at the end. The three fastest drivers competed in a nail-

biting final that saw one driver crowned the overall champion.  

The real highlight of the trip was the behaviour of our amazing students, who supported and encouraged each 

other with kindness and compassion that simply shone through. Well done to an amazing group of students. 

 Reward Trips у 
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On Monday 7th July and Tuesday 8th July, Years 7 and 8 students who had achieved the top praise points were 

rewarded with a day at Crealy in Exeter. They all had an amazing time, and we are so proud of their hard work 

and positive attitude this year. Well done, everyone!  

!Ǌǘ 9ȄƘƛōƛǝƻƴ 

On Tuesday 24th June, the Art and Photography Department held their GCSE and A-Level Exhibition in the 

College Hall and Activity Studio. On display was an array of fantastic GCSE and A-Level work completed by 

students this year for their exams.  

It was a pleasure to host a selection of friends, family and the local community on the evening. Students also had 

the opportunity to view the exhibition for the rest of the week during Break and Lunchtime and it was lovely to see 

the younger students being inspired by the work. The exhibition is a great way of celebrating the hard work and 

the talent that our students have.  A huge well done to all involved and to the incredible Art teamðMrs Fry, Mrs 

Chapple-Hyam, Mrs Bennett and Mrs Hall.. 
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A huge congratulations to Year 9 Student Oliver who this half term won the Sid Valley Diversity óNature in the Sid 

Valleyô photography competition. 

Oliver entered his photograph of a 

Bumblebee on a flower in the under 

16s category, which greatly 

impressed the judges!  

Winners were announced at the 

Nature Festival, which took place on 

7th June, where prizes were 

awarded. Well done Oliver, a 

fantastic achievement! 

 Love Your Beach Day ф 
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On Thursday 5th June, a group of Year 7 students took part in the inspiring Love 

Your Beach Day, organised by Shoreside and the Devon School Games. 

The day was packed with exciting activities, including sea swimming, surf 

lifesaving skills, a beach clean, and creating beach art. Students also enjoyed a 

private tour of the RNLI centre, gaining valuable insights into coastal safety. 

Mrs Omand was especially impressed by the courage and determination shown 

by students who had little or no experience of sea swimming, but who embraced 

the challenge and gave it their all. Of course, the highlight of the day was a well-

deserved free ice cream ð the perfect reward for their hard work and 

enthusiasm! 

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ 

On Tuesday 17th June, the Student Council had the 

pleasure of welcoming Denise Bickley, County 

Councillor for the Sidmouth electoral division, to the 

College. 

Over 70 Student Council members from Years 7, 8, 

and 9 engaged Councillor Bickley with a series of 

thoughtful and challenging questions on important 

topics including bus travel, cycle paths, youth 

facilities, SEND provision, and local funding. 

Our students were, as always, outstanding 

ambassadors for Sidmouth College, demonstrating 

curiosity, confidence, and a keen interest in their community. Well done to everyone involved! 
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This term, students in Year 10 and Year 12 

had the exciting opportunity to take part in 

work experience placements. For Year 10, 

preparations began in early September, 

when students met with a range of 

employers to learn about different industries 

and career paths. They then researched 

areas of interest and contacted employers to 

secure their placements. 

Mrs Young, our Careers and Work-Related 

Learning Coordinator, shared her thoughts: 

ñI have been both pleased and impressed by 

the wide variety of placements students 

have found. The students I visited have truly 

relished the opportunity to try new activities, 

and Iôve been amazed by their talents and 

enthusiasm. Employers have gone above 

and beyond to provide meaningful 

experiences, and I hope students have 

found it a valuable insight into the world of 

work.ò 

Well done to all the students for their hard 

work and initiative, and thank you to the 

employers who supported them in gaining 

these invaluable experiences. 
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On Monday 23rd June, Mrs Forrer presented certificates to Year 9 students who have successfully completed the 

Physical, Skills, and Volunteering sections of their Duke of Edinburgh Award.  

Many of these students are now close to achieving their full Bronze Award ð a fantastic accomplishment. Well 

done to everyone for their dedication and hard work! 


